STATEMENT BY THE SCCA BOARD – U180 SEMI-FINAL

As previously reported the U180 County Championship semi-final between Lancashire and Surrey played on Sunday 12 June was the subject of a dispute. The match was initially awarded in Surrey’s favour, but on appeal was overturned in favour of Lancashire, with no further right of appeal. This was a disappointing conclusion to the 2015/16 campaign, not only for Owen Phillips, the captain, but the entire squad, and the Board thanks everyone who contributed to the team getting to the National stages of the competition.

The matter was discussed by the SCCA Board at its meeting on 3 July, and the Board agreed to make representations to the ECF regarding some aspects of the organisation of the County Championships including but not limited to the complaint and subsequent appeal process. The Board wishes to improve the situation for all chess players and is not seeking to pursue the aforementioned case which was decided using the prevailing procedures. These representations will also be shared with the SCCU
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